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December 11, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Davis School District, with the assistance of Davis County Health Department, has identified that Layton 
High School currently has more than 15 confirmed COVID-19 cases over the past 14 days. According to 
the health department, once a school exceeds 15 confirmed cases across multiple settings the school will 
be closed for 14 days. Layton High School will conduct remote learning beginning Monday, December 14. 
Winter break for Davis School District will be Monday, December 21 through Friday, January 1. We will 
resume in-person classes on Monday, January 4, 2021. The "Test to Stay" pilot program will not be used 
for this soft closure because it would  only have the potential to reclaim four in-person school days prior to 
winter break. 

As we move to remote instruction for students, we will continue to follow the Davis School District calendar 
and school bell schedule. 

Students should plan to join their classes each day through a video session with their teachers during their 
regularly scheduled class time. Students are encouraged to join with their camera on, so they fully engage 
with the online classroom experience. Students who do not join their class will be marked absent for the 
period. These school-wide expectations will provide for consistency, attendance tracking, and allow 
teachers to address student concerns regularly.

Many teachers have already provided information to students about how to join video conferencing 
sessions for their class. If students do not know how to join for a specific class,  they  should first check the 
homepage and announcements in Canvas for that course. If they still need assistance students should 
message the teacher through Canvas. STAND class time will be for teacher office hours. Students who are 
struggling should reach out to their STAND teachers for additional assistance. 

In compliance with the Utah Department of Health Covid-19 School Manual, all Utah High School Activity 
Association-sanctioned competitions will continue during the 14-day window. However, if there are three or 
more confirmed COVID-19 cases among group members, that group will be quarantined for 10 days. 

Students experiencing trouble with, or that have damage to, their school issued device can schedule an 
appointment to visit with our School Technology Specialist in the Media Center. Please contact the main 
office at 801-402-4800 to schedule that appointment.  

Finally, Layton High students in need of Grab 'n Go lunches during this time can pick-up their meals 
between 10:00 am. and 10:30 am. at Layton Elementary, Central Davis Junior High and Legacy Junior 
High. Thank you for your support. 

Sincerely, 

     1/5 periods   7:30 - 8:50
     2/6 periods   8:55 - 10:15
     3/7 periods   10:20 - 11:40
     4/8 periods 1:05 - 2:20

Layton High School Bell Schedule




